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Mayor’s Update

by Mayor Ed Lieberman

Mayor Ed Lieberman

Welcome Sea CL{T!! It is
with great pride and humility
that | welcome you to this edi-
tion of our Village's official
publication, As your newly-
clected and duly installed 35th
Mayor of our beloved Village,
I wish to extend a warm wel-
come on behalf of the current
Board of Trustees. In compos-
ing our Board, Deputy Mayor
Kevin McGilloway and Trust-
ee Robin Maynard are joined
by recently re-elected Truslee
Dina Epstein and newly elect-
ed Trustee Deborah McDer-
mott.

We, as your Board of Trust-
ees, are dedicated io the well-
being of our Village whereby

all opinions ar¢ heard in an
open and receptive manner
with a full exchange of ideas,
Beyond that stated approach,
this administration is further
dedicated and resolved to
provide the finest services and
resources to our residents.
We are devoted to ensure that
our residents continue to feel
welcomed by their govemn-
mental representatives, Please
visit our official website at
www.SeaClif-NY.gov  and
feel free to contact me with
any questions or comments at
ELieberman@SeaCliff-NY.
gov

Our governmental depart-
ments and official Boards are
in full operation having newly
appointed members sworn-in
at our 134th Annual and Or-
ganizational Meeting held on
April 3rd. During the process
of making my appointments
I had the pleasure of meeting
and speaking with the new
prospeclive appointees and
immediately was impressed
by their vibrant exuberance
for volunteering and serving
our Village. Morcover, their

(continued on page 2}

Village Taxes

by Marianne Lennon, Collector of Taxes

First Half Village Tax
Payments are due June 1, 2017,
Taxes may be paid by mail
or at the office of the Village
Clerk every Monday from 1:00
p.m. to 8:00 p.m. and Tuesday
through Friday between the
hours of 9:00 am. and 4:00
p.m., excepting holidays and
such other times the Village
Hall offices are closed.

When Penalties Apply

On all First Half Taxes paid
on or before July 3, 2017,
no penalty or interest will be
charged. If paid afler July 3,
2017, interest will be added
monthly or for any fraction
thereof until paid at the current
rate in effect as set by the State
Commissioner of Taxation
and Finance as prescribed in
subdivision 2 of Section 924-a
of the N.Y.S. Real Property Tax
Law.

www.seacliff-ny.gov
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Sea Cliff Annual
Organizational Meeting

Mayor Ed Liecberman kindiy
welcomed a full house to the
Annual Organizational Meet-
ing of the Incorporated Village
of Sea Ciiff on Monday, April 3
at 7:00 p.m. The Presentation of
Colors and Pledge of Allegiance
were led by four members of
Boy Scout Troop 43. Follow-
ing, Rabbi Irwin Huberman per-
formed the invocation.

In his general remarks, Mayor
Lieberman personally thanked
Jeffrey Vitale for his service
while appointed Trustee. Judge
Reali then formally swore in
Edward Lieberman as Mayor
for a term of two years and ad-
ministered the oath of office.
Mayor Lieberman congratu-
lated Dina Epsicin and Deborah
McDermott on their election for
Village Trustees for a term of
two years and administered their
Constitutional Oath of Office.

Mayor Lieberman delivered
the State of the Village Address,
giving special thanks to Bruce
Kennedy for his dedication as
Mayor for the last 8 years. The
Mayor spoke fondly of his fam-
ily and their unwavering support
during his political endeavors.

by Zoe Malin

This was followed by numerous
appointments of Village em-
ployees and volunteers. One no-

table volunteer was Viilage His-
torian, Ted Kopczynski.

(continued on page 2)

With

Mayor Ed Licberman takes his oath of office, administered by

Judge Reali.

Village employees, Bruce Kennedy, Marianne Lennon, Michael
Mandarine and Brian Stelar, are appointed by Mayor Lieberman

Sea Cliff 2017 Memorial Day Parade

The annual Sea Cliff Memorial Day parade will take place on Monday, May 25th,
beginning at 9:00 a.m. at Memorial Park.
All village organizations are welcome. The parade route will be from Memorial Park

to Villagio Pizza, down Roslyn Avenue to Glen Avenue and into Clifton Park. At Clifton
Park, a brief program will be observed.

incorporated Village of
Sea CIliff

P.O. Box 340 i
Sea CIiff, NY 11579-0340

Occupant
Sea Cliff, NY 11579

Sec. 34.65(e) PL. & R
US Postage
PAID
Permit No. 19, Sea Chff, NY
Bulk Mail Postal Customer Local



PAGE 2 » SEA CLIFF VILLAGE BULLETIN « JUNE 2017

Kathleen Mackney receives
“Clerk of the Year”

Village Court Clerk, Kathleen Mackney, has been honored
as the Nassau County Bar Association’s “Clerk of the Year”
in a ceremony held on May 4th. Ms, Mackney, who has held
her position with the Village of Sea Ciif”s Court for 20 ycars,
received accolades from Village Court Justice John Reali
and Mayor Ed Licberman during the course of the evening.

Congratulations Kathy!

Mayor’s Update
feontinued from puge 1)

vibrancy instilled in me an even
still further spark of enthusiasm
for the Village [ serve.

This ideal of the volunteer
bodes well in our one square

mile as Sea CIiff has histori-
cally been deemed a  “Vil-
lage of Volunteers”. Indeed,

throughout  this edition of
the Village Bulletin you will
read and observe many of our
citizen volunteers working to-
gether in united endeavors for
the benefit of their community.
This invigorated spirit and re-
newed vibrancy is welcoming
Sca CIiff into a new chapter of
volunteerism to its already rich
history. In advancing the cause
of our volunteer groups, we will
all have the opportunity to meet
our volunteers at the June 11th
SpringFest. Please make sure
that in addition to enjoying the
music and the crafts of our lo-
cal artists, you visit the displays
and booths sponsored by our
volunteers. Perhaps your lalents
and passion for our Village can
be shared with one or more of
these volunteer groups for the
betterment of Sea CHlT.

This time of year brings a
special feeling to Sea Clff.
Spring has arrived and that tra-
ditionally means a season full
of aclivities and special events
throughout our Village.

Please utilize our website
and sign up for our Sea CIiff
Circle for a continuous listing of
an array of events and activities.
Also, consider signing up on the
website for our Code Red emer-
gency notification system.

Upon the opening of our
Village Beach you will be wel-
comed by our dedicated life-

puard staff, led by Beach Man-
ager Ann Kopple and Assistant
Beach Manager, Nina Ring. In
addition we will have a new
food concessionaire operating
our Cafe. Our waterfront re-
mains a special place for us and
we remain dedicated to honor-
ing its natural beauty as well
as enjoying family-fun events,
such as our Friday Night Mu-
sic Series, at this magnificent
venue.

But as your Mayor what will
fill me with an intense feeling of
enormous pride and honor is to
lead our Memorial Day Parade
this May 29th. | can think of no
higher honor than to represent
this wonderful Village in lead-
ing this solemn, yet celebratory,
procession in memory of those
who gave their last measure (o
our nation. Without those sacri-
fices we would not have cause
to celebrate or experience those
other occasions we enjoy so
much. Please join our Memorial
Day celebration as we parade
through the Village, under the
auspices of our local James F.
Brengel American Legion Post
456, and join together at Clifion
Park for an enjoyable and mean-
ingful program in celebration of
this important day.

As you can see Sea Cliff is
a vibrant, progressive, and fam-
ily-oriented community which
has so much to offer its residents
and, in turn, the residents have
so much more lo give back, lo
cnsure that our Village thrives
and grows. So, please cnjoy the
experience of our special Vil-
lage and Welcome Sca Cliff!

In Remembrance

The Mayor and the Village of Sea CIliff
commend the life and service
of David L. Craft.
We extend our condolences to his family
and friends. He will be missed.

Annual Meeting
(continied from page 1}

the birth of his grandson, Ted’s
family is scven generations in
Sea Cliff.

Mayor Lieberman appointed
Marianne Lennon as Village
Clerk/Treasurer for a term of
two years, Collector of Taxes
and Registrar of Vital Statistics
for a term of one year; Bruce
Kennedy as Village Adminis-
trator, Director of Public Works
and Village Assessor for a term
of one year; Michael Mandarino
as Superintendent of Building
Department for a term of one
year; Brian S. Stolar, as Vil-
lage Attomey; Meyer, Suozzi,
English and Klein, P.C. for non-
retainer legal work on behalfl
of the Village, at the rates set
forth in the retainer agreement
with Brian S. Stolar and Meyer,
Suozzi, English & Klein, P.C.
for one year.

Mayor Lieberman made the
following one year appoint-
ments:

Patricia Guy, Deputy Village
Clerk, Deputy Registrar of Vital
Statistics, Deputy Court Clerk
Kathy Mackney, Court Clerk
Kristine Janusas, Deputy Court
Clerk

Paula Guidone, Deputy Village
Treasurer

Karen Schenck, Tax Clerk
Nancy Eder, Building Depart-
ment Coordinator

Lynn Ryan, Secretary to the
Zoning Board

Shane Dommin, Building
Inspector

Carl Rumatoski, Fire Preven-
tion Officer, Plumbing Inspec-
tor and Dog Control Officer
Sara Reres, Museum Director
Erinn McDonnell, Grant &
Contracts Coordinator,
Community Development and
Sec. 8 Administrator

Karen Montagnese, Senior
Qutreach Worker

Ted Kolakowski, Parking
Violations Officer, Dog Control
Officer

Tillman Brown, Parking Viola-
tions Officer, Dog Control
Officer

Ann Kopple, Beach Manager
Nina Ring, Assistant Beach
Manager

Judge Reali swore in the fol-
lowing appointees:
Susan Katz Richman, Acting
Village Justice (1 year)
Charles Parisi, Acting Village
Justice (1 year)

Mayor Licberman appointed
the following individuals to the
Board:

Ray Rogers, Architectural Re-
view Board (3 years)

James Mozer, Architec-

tural Review Board, Chair (1
year)

Bruce Treiber, Planning Board
Chair/Landmark Preservation

(1 year)

Ed Camiolo, Planning Board
(5 years)

Laurie Martone, Planning
Board Alternate (1 year)
Cormac Brady, Planning Board
{2 years)

Noel Griffin, Zoning Board of
Appeals, Chairperson (1 year)
Nicolas Pinto, Zoning Board of
Appeals (5 years)

Jason Wolner, Zoning Board of
Appeals (2 years)

Joyce Segall, Zoning Board of
Appeals Alternate (1 ycar)

Mayor Lieberman appointed
the following individuals to
their indicated position:

Tom Powell, Delegate —
Hempstead Harbor Protection
Committee (1 year)

Ted Kopezynski, Village Histo-
rian (1 year)

Veteran’s Committee (1
year):

Scott Whitting, Chairperson
Ted Kopczynski

Phil Como

Ermie Franck

Members Service Award
Commission (1 year):
Timothy O’Donnell
Ernest Longobucco

Peter Hayes

Community Development
Advisory Board (I ycar):
Laurie Petroske

Jack Pierce

Peggy Fricdman

Newsletter Committee (1
Year):
Robert LafTerty

Landmarks Preservation
Commission:

Leslie Guerci, Chairperson
(1 year)

Robert Kenney (3 years)
William Bryant (1 year)
John Russo, Advisory

(1 year)

Naomi Curtis, Advisory

(1 year)

Ted Kopezynski, Historian
(1 year)

Bruce Treiber, PB Chair
(1 year)

Tree Commission (1 Year):
Ken Krumenacker, Chair
Russell Gorog

Renee Swanson

John Robiletti, Alternate
Janetle Heurtley, Alternate

Senior Action Committee
(1 year):

Alice O’ Donnell, Chair
Jean Stratford

Joyce Kaufmann
Debbie Pierce
Genevieve Woods
Maureen Maddock
Ann Costagliola

Dan Maddock

Jeanne Pilliod

Jonathan Pilliod
Tom Oswald

Peter Vollmer
Claudia Moyne
Tom Blackbumn
Kenny Krumenaker
Liz Luciano

Robert Osmers

Village Bulletin Staff (1 year):
Karen Montagnese - Managing
Editor

Nick Montagnese

Maria Conforti

Erinn McDonnell

Karen Neal

Karen Just

Alex Terentiev

Board of Assessment Review
(1 year):

Phil Como, Chair

Barbara Sinenberg

Steve Tandy

Ralph Hochberg

Jonathan Wacciter

Examining Board of Plumb-
ers (3 years):
George Coyle

Library Board (1 year):
Roseanne Gertler, Chairperson

Muscum Board (3 Years):
Alan Klein

Environmental Conservation
Committee (1 year):

John Stalzer, Chairperson
Annabel Delfin

Henrietta Rohl

Jeffrey Vitale

Ken Niece

Joday Feiner

Lisa Spina, Allernate

Lisa Caashman, Alternate

SC Beach Event Coordinating
Committee (1 year):

Justin DiPietro - Co-Chair
Jenna DiPietro — Co-Chair

Lisa Cashman

Sailing Club (1 year):
Joe Roman, Chair

Following the appointments,
Mayor Lieberman moved that
the Board adopt 15 annual res-
olutions. The Board adopted
the annual resolutions, and the
Mayor continued by thanking
all the outgoing board and com-
mittee members: James Toner,
Alex Ivanovic and Andrew Ja-
nusas - ZBA; Claudia Moyne,
Debra Dumas, Martine Reed,
Greta Gorda and Jason Wolner
—  Environmental Conserva-
tion Committece; Paul Ander-
son - Landmark Preservation
Committee; Jenniler Scheflel
— Library Board; Jean Davis -
Village Historian.

Mayor Licberman congralu-
lated everyone on their appoint-
ments. In closing, Reverend
Kirkland Watkins performed the
Benediction.



Residential Rehabilitation Program:
Improving Village Life One Home at a Time

The Residential Rehabilitation
Program is a grant resource that
allows low income families to
have certain types of improve-
ment work performed on their
owner occupied homes. House-
holds must not exceed HUD de-
fined low income limits, among
other requirements, to qualify
{or assistance.

Repairs and/or upgrades will
relate to weatherization, en-
ergy efficiency and health and
safety. Repairs performed under
this grant are determined on an
individual basis and may vary
from home to home. Funding is
NOT AVAILABLE for decora-

tive changes/work. Renovations
MAY include:
 Exterior - windows, vinyl
siding, garage door, roof, lead-
ers & gutters, railings
= Interior - boiler, water heat-
er, elecirical upgrades, doors,
handrails, lead abatement
» Handicap Accessibility
access ramp, balhroom access,
barrier removal
The Sea Cliff Village Commu-
nity Development program will
be accepting applications from
Sca CIifT residents for the Resi-
dential Rehabilitation wait list.
Applications will be available
June 5, 2017 to pick up at Vil-

lage Hall and to print out {rom
the Village website, www.sea-
cliff-ny.gov. Eligibility require-
ments, submission instructions
and deadlines will be included
with the application. Placement
on the wait list does not guar-
antee a grant will be received
or that work will be performed.
Program funding is dependent
upon annual federal and lo-
cal Community Development
Block Grant allocations. Ques-
tions about the program can be
directed to Erinn McDonnell at
emcdonnell@seacliff-ny.gov.

At the April 3rd Annual Sea CIiff Village .

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
For newly formed Sea Cliff Technology Task Force

by Kevin McGilloway

Government Transparency - live

Meeting, Mayor Ed Lieberman announced
the formation of a Technology Task Force to
“seck ways to employ information technology
1o enhance the Sea CllT experience for
residents and stafl.” Mayar Lieberman asked
me to organize and chair the Task Force,
given my education (MS-Computer Science)
and work experience (Chief Information
Officer) - and my desire to keep contributing
to the Village afier my term as Trustee expires
next year.

Although we will certainly refine the specifics
around the Task Force as it moves forward,

streaming/recording of important public

meetings for those who cannot attend in

person

* Finances - exploring ways to cost-

cfTectively deliver the above with minimal

net impact on the Village budget

The initial plan is for these and other areas
to be addressed by various working groups,
with a monthly coordinating meeting to
share ideas and formulate/execute an action
plan. The Task Force’s kick-off meeting was
on Monday May 15th at 8 p.m. at Village
Hall. If you could not make the meeting, no

A Letter from Your New
Building Inspector

1 am grateful and honored to have been selected by
Mayor Ed Liberman to be your Superintendent of Buildings.
Sea CIiff has a unique character, the likes that I have never
seen. The aesthetics and beauty of the homes are storybook.
The Village is able to maintain this unique character with
several administrative boards that diligently monitor various
aspects of the building and renovation process for homes and
properties to ensure that the village’s beauty and character
remains intact.

In my thirty-cight year career in enforcement at mostly
federal and now local municipalities, ['ve come to find that
effective enforcement demands the use of discretion. That
principle in conjunction with the implementation of risk
management, risk aversion and best practices is a formula
that has suited me well in my relatively successful career in
civil service.

It is my goal moving forward to make the building
department a seamless, transparent and customer friendly
step in the overall process with the residents in making the
administration’s vision for the village come to fruition. We
have already begun to remove redundancies and simplify
forms. With the help of fellow inspectors Carl Rumatoski,
Shane Dommin, coordinator Nancy Eder and secretary
to the zoning board Lynn Ryan, we will facilitate the
administration’s visions and goals.

I fully embrace and welcome the task at hand. I look forward
to the pleasure of meeting the village residents and related
trade professionals as you visit the building department
to begin your building projects in the coming months and
beyond. Respectfully, Michael Mandarino

The Trees of Sea Cliff

Watch out for my roots!
by the Sca Cliff Tree Committee

following themes:

lo improve

 Operational Efficiency

reporting information

the basic goal immediately translates into the

+ Information Access & Security -
securely making information more casily
available to authorized people, starting
with improved website navigation

+ Connectivity — providing new ways
communication
stafT, trustees, and residents, inciuding
electronic surveys and video-conferencing

electronic forms to optimize Village
processes and belter tools for analyzing/

problem - you can still help in many ways
such as reviewing materials, doing research,
and testing new functions.

[ have already heard from a number of
residents and staff interested in participating
in the Task Force, including Trustee Deb
McDermoit who has volunteered to be
my partner in oversecing the Task Force.
However, we need more volunteers — with
the only requirement a willingness to help!

Please contact Deb (dmcdermott@seaclifi-
ny.gov} or me (kmcgilloway@seacliff-ny.
gov) if you're interested — or just show up at
our first meeting on Monday May 15th!

among

introducing

Senior Outreach is Here FOR YOU!

The Sea CIiff Senior Outreach Worker is available at Village Hall and can provide a wide range of
support. Here you can find information and programs that will help to enhance your life. Embracing

Did you know that the roots
are the most important part of
a tree, not its top? The follow-
ing comments from Donald C.
Willeke, Director of the Ameri-
can Forestry Association, pro-
vide some interesting informa-
tion about tree roots.

Tree roots must have oxygen
in order to function. Covering
roots with dirt or water can de-
prive roots of vital oxygen sup-
plies since the feeder roots of
most trees are only in the top
6-12 inches of'soil. These feeder
roots are mostly in a large, shal-
low disk-like area under the tree
that is 2-4 times the area cov-
ered by the crown (top) of the
trees. It is a myth, for instance,

roots — multiple trenches can
sever most of a tree’s roots,
leading to slow tree death.
Changing soil grades so that the
soil stays wet usually results in
suffocation of all roots that are
wet due to lack of oxygen, and
the tree dies.

Finally, trees communicate
with each other through their
roots. Wounding or pruning Oak
tree trunks and branches any
time from carly spring to late
summer c¢an result in the Oak
wilt disease infecting the tree. If
there are a clump of Oak trees
in the area, a single tree’s infec-
tion will spread through the in-
tertwined roots to all the other
Qak trees in the clump, killing

the mission of aging in place and community collaboration, Senior Outreach deals with your individual

all the trees.

needs while you navigate through simple as well as complex life issues. This includes the maze of
Social Securily and Medicare, the complexities of discharge planning and the assessment of financial
assistance. For more information and to discuss your unique challenges of independent living, call
Karen Montagnese 671-0080 x36.

that Qak trees have a long “tap”

root that goes straight down.
Grading dirt over the feeder

roots, or grading dirt away from

Stress on a tree usually does
not manifest itself immediately.
A drought one year may cause a

That Wild, Wacky Sea CIliff Golf Event is

Coming Again!

Save the Date, Saturday, September 9

Yes, that zany, crazy golf event through the front and back lawns, hidden gardens, parks
and passageways of our 133 year old Victorian village is back. The Sea CIiff Good of the
Village Association will use this delightfully wacky contest as their primary fundraiser for
2017. Watch for further details. The Association is seeking sponsors for this special event.
For information contact Sheila Wenger at sheilawenger@danielgale.com.

the root zone anywhere under
their branches, suffocates or re-
moves the feeder roots and kills
all or most of the tree ¢crown in
1-3 years. Compaction of the
soil under trees (construction
vehicles, parking of cars, re-
peated walking by people, etc.)
is almost as deadly to trees as
covering their roots with soil.
Trenching to install utilities or
a sprinkler system cuts a tree’s

large number of trees to die in the
immediately following years.
Cutting of feeder roots may lead
to increasing loss of branches in
the tree top canopy the follow-
ing year. Once stressed this way,
the tree becomes less able to
fend off attacks by insects and
other diseases, contributing to
rapid decline in tree health.
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Alice O’Donnell and her Senior Action Committee meet to pre-
pare for the Annual Senior Picnic and discuss expanding
programs.

Photo by Karen Montagnese

Don’t Miss It. The Annual
Senior Picnic On Saturday, June 10

Sea Cliff’s Senior Action
Committee will once again host
its annual Senior Picnic on Sat-
urday, June 10, 12 noon to 3:00
p.m., at the Sca CIifT Methodist
Church on Downing and Car-
penter Avenues. There will be
delicious hot dogs, hamburg-
ers, salads, soft drinks, and ice
cream...all free. Sea Cliff’s
own John Canning will MC
along with music to bring back
old time memories. The pic-
nic is hosted by the Senior Ac-
tion Commitice and is open to
all seniors of the North Shore
School District, The picnic will
be held rain or shine as it can be
moved indoors, compliments of
the church. It's a fun time. So if
you’re a senior come on by. Call
Alice O'Donnell to reserve your
spot. 671-5199.

Voluntcers Needed

If you can serve as a senior
bus escort for shopping trips
to Glen Cove on Wednesdays,
contact Alice O’Donnell at 516-
671-5199, Escorts assist seniors
on and off the bus, sometimes
helping with bundles. If you
can serve once a week or once
a month, it would help the pro-
gram a great deal.

Consider volunteering for our
NEW Emergency and Friendly
Phone Chain, For some seniors
a friendly phone call makes
their day, especially in times
of emergency like a storm or
power failure. This program is
in development and we would
like your support. Contact Tina
Marchese for more information
759-8623.

Visit our table at
SPRING FEST on June 11th

The Flutterby Garden Announces

Summer Events
By Dina Epstein

We are happy to offer a Twi-
light Tuesday sketching series at
the garden. In this 4 week class,
an instructor will lead amateur,
mid-level, or advanced artisis in
sketching outside at the garden.
It will take place June 13, 20, 27
and July 11. Please bring your
own sketch pad and materials.
Suggested donation $10.00 per
class. :

Please check our website Flut-
terbySeaCliff.org and our Face-
book page: @@futterbyfounda-
tion for future events, such as
Sunday morning Tai Chi, a Bee
Keepers Journal, Poetry at the
Park and Butterflies Under the
Stars.

Please understand that we are
seeking donations for an expan-
sion of the garden this spring/
summer. Your donations will
make this expansion possible.
For information on any of our
programs or to donate, please go

to  www.FlutterbySeaCliff.org.
We are committed to promoting
butterfly conservation and we
hope you are too, so please do
not use Roundup® (glyphosate)
or similar herbicides in your
garden as they are harmful to
butterflies and bees.

Birth of a Village — Sea Cliff’s First President

On QOctober 12, 2018, the Vil-
lage of Sea CIiff will celebrate
its 135th year of Incorporation.
Have you wondered how Sea
CIiff managed to create its own
school, library, fire department,
police department and govern-
ment separate from its surround-
ing communities?

Perhaps the Village’s past as
a Methodist religious retreat
forged an independence and de-
sire to chart its own course, even
as Glen Cove provided a school
and neighborhood “bucket bri-
gades™ fought fires.

One man stands out for his
generosity and will to make Sea
CIiff an independent, safe and
educated village. Frederick W.
Geissenhainer, a prominent law-
yer from New York City and Sea
CIiff resident, and a few other
generous souls, opened a school

by Sara Reres, Muscum Director

free to all children residing in
the village with 50 students. In
a few months, a public meeting
voted to petition the Legislature
to set up a separate Sea CIiff
School District.

In 1884, a group of men or-
ganized the F.W. Geissenhainer
Engine Co. #1. Mr. Geissen-
hainer paid for a Remington
hand engine known as the “ little
giant”. Mr. Geissenhainer also
supplied the water for the fire
engine from his private reser-
VOIr.

Watch for opening dates for
The Sea Cliff Village Museum’s
new exhibit, “Birth of A Vil-
lage”, which is scheduled to
open in the fall, with a Village
Timeline, photos, documents
and artifacts from the Village's
early days. The school our chil-
dren attend, the libraries, muse-

um, places of worship and gov-
ernment were created to foster a
spirit of independence and pride
in the uniqueness of the village
and its people. Call 516-671-
0090 for further information,
and information on volunteering
at the Museumn.

F. W, Geissenhainer - “Father
of Sea CIliff”

Mutual Concerns: A History

About 35 years ago village
residents Noreen Martone and
Rose Capuco were approached
by the Sea CIiff clergy and in-
formed that there were a growing
number of people in the village
who were in financial trouble,
most of whom needed food.
Noreen and Rose immediately
sprang into action and helped
start an organization called
The Mutual Concerns Commit-
tee. It consists of a board and
many volunteers, who, through
the years, have met the short
and long-term needs of those in
need. Local organizations, busi-
nesses, schools and individuals
support this 501(c)(3) charitable
group with financial contribu-
tions and food drives. Eventu-
ally the MCC expanded to help
all those within the North Shore
School District.

Mutual Concerns provides:

» Holiday baskets at Thanks-

giving, Christmas and Easter.

* A lunch and social program,

where twice a week (Tuesdays

and Fridays) at St. Luke’s Par-
ish Hall, those 60 and older
can have a nutritious lunch
and participate in various pro-
grams such as light exercise,

by Peggie Como
cards, bingo and blood pres-
sure and health assessments.
Transporiation is provided
if needed. Sometimes this
lunch is the only nutritious
meal our seniors may have
during the day. It also gives
them a chance to get out of
their homes and socialize.
We also have volunteers who
deliver lunches to those who
can’t make it to the lunches.
Qur senior outreach contact,
Karen Montagnese, makes

frequent visits to the lunch
program to address any con-
cerns the seniors might have.
* An emergency food pantry,

which assists people regard-
less of age all through the
year. All clients are kept con-
fidential.

» An Annual Christmas Day
Dinner, where those who
don’t have family nearby can
enjoy a holiday dinner with
friends and neighbors on
Christmas day.

Thanks to the generosity of
the people in this community,
we are able to help those in need
and sustain our programs,

[f anyone has any questions
about any of our programs or
services, please call Peggie
Como at 516-759-9539.

Middle School Jazz Band performs for Sea Cliff Seniors at the

Mutual Concerns lunch program. Wonderful music, food and

friends!

Mutual Concerns: Summer Lunch Schedule

As you probably know, every
Tuesday and Friday the Mutual
Concermns Committee .sponsors
a very popular lunch and social
program for those 60 and older
at St. Luke's Parish Hall on
Glen Avenue. As in past years,
we spend the month of July at
the Tappen Beach picnic area,
where we enjoy the outdoors
with a picnic lunch and pro-

by Peggic Como

grams such as light yoga and
bingo. The first two weeks in
August we will be back at St.
Luke's, There is no program
for the last two weeks in Au-
gust. We will resume our regu-
lar lunch program in September.
Bus transportation for the lunch
program lo and from St. Luke’s
is available for all Sea Cliff resi-
dents. I you haven’t attended

the lunch program, please give
it a try. Just drop by on a Tues-
day or Friday. [t starts at about
11:30 and ends at 2:00. All are
welcome!

Please call Village Hall at
516-671-0080 if you require
transportation. If you need any
further information, call Peggie
Como at 516-759-9539.



ECC Encourages Recycling and Composting

Residents should know that a
large portion of our annual bud-
get (a/k/a their taxes) goes to-
wards garbage disposal. There
are two ways to cut that cost:
recycle or compost waste, rather
than throw it in the garbage. Re-
cycling costs approximately 1/3
of the cost of garbage disposal,
composting is free. The ECC
will be offering composters
for sale at Springfest on June
11th. Please stop by our table
to purchase a compostet and to
tatk about composting and recy-
cling, as well as other ways to
make Sea CLff greener.

The Village has single stream
recycling where all recyclables
can be thrown together in one
bin and left out for pickup on

Coalition to Save

The sun was shining on the
Coalition to Save Hempstead
Harbor’s Earth Day Celebra-
tion and Beer Tasting at Garvies
Point Brewery, on Sunday, April
23. Over 50 people spent an
evening sampling beer “fights”
of craft brews. Thank you lo
Garvies Point Brewery for pro-
viding a fun venue for friends to
mingle and have great conversa-
tion about local issues. Special
thanks to Rising Tide Market
for donating organic veggics
and hummus platter, Ship to
Shore Yacht Detailing for pro-
viding a delicious assortment ol
sandwiches (prepared by Coun-
try Plaza Deli in Locust Val-
ley), and Grassroots Bakeshop
for providing wonderful dessert
treats to top off the evening. We
arc grateful to all who helped to
make this event a success!

Visit CSHH at Spring Fest
207

Please visit our table on June
11 and get information about
environmental issues affect-
ing Hempstead Harbor and LI
Sound. You can pick up a col-
orful yard sign ($8 each) and
to show your support for the [
Love Long Island Campaign,
get information on alternatives
to high nitrogen fertilizers, and

I think we should make a law
in Sea CUff that bans plastic
bags. 1 think this for multiple
reasons. One reason is that plas-
tic bags and plastic products are
hurting the animals really badly.
The animals are finding the trash
and eating it. The trash can make
them full or sick, and then they
won't be hungry, so they won’t
eat what they are supposed to

By Dina Epstein

Wednesday mornings. The fol-

lowing items can be recycled:
« Aluminum: cans, foil, pie
plates, food containers. Please
clean.
« Books: paperbacks, hard-
covers & textbooks w/ the
hard covers removed.
+ Cardboard: All corrugated
boxes, egg containers, food
boxes from cereal or frozen
food. Please remove Styro-
foam™, plastic and other
packing materials.
+ Glass containers: bollles,
jars (brown, clear or green).
Please rinse clean,
« Mail: Junk mail, catalogs,
cards, magazines & all types
of paper envelopes.
» Metal: all types of metal (ex-

cept mercury) including food
& heverage containers, steel
and tin.

» Paper: All colors and types.
» Plastic containers: #1-7 all
types, including from food &
beverage, medicine, cleaning
products, including lids and
caps. Please rinse clean.

» Rigid plastics: including
crates, lawn furniture, laun-
dry baskets, garbage cans,
coolers, flower pots, plastic
drums.

+ Spray cans: Empty aerosol
cans.

Unfortunately, plastic bags,
hazardous waste and chemicals,
Styrofoam™ and used or dirty
paper products cannot be re-
cycled.

Hempstead Harbor Summer Update

by Elaine Neice

find out what you can do to be
part of the solution in preventing
pollution. CSHH is a supporting
sponsor of this campaign (www.
ILoveLonglsland.org), and we
hope you will support it as well!
Kayak Cleanup, July 15

CSHH and Shore Thing Rent-
als are teaming up for the sec-
ond annual Kayak Cleanup, Sat-
urday, July 15, 8:30-noon. Use
your own kayak or rent one for
the event. Help us clean up those
areas of the harbor's shoreline
that are not easily reached beach
cleanups. Volunieers with pow-
er boats are welcome to help as
well! For more details and to
preregister, visit www.coalition-
tosavehempsteadharbor.org.

Hempstead Harbor Water
Monitoring Expanded for
2017

CSHH initiated the water-mon-
itoring program for Hempstead
Harbor in 1992 and continues to
coordinate the core program in
partnership with the Hempstead
Harbor Protection Committee.
Thanks to funding from HHPC
and the Nassau Soil and Water
Conservation District, the wa-
ter-monitoring program, which
includes weekly sampling of up
to 21 stations around the harbor,
will continue intact this year.

Bad Garbage Bags
by Allie Fricdman, 4th grade

eat, then they could die. That’s
a big reason why many animals
in the worid are dying. Another
reason is, in the middle of the
Pacific Ocean, There is a paich
of garbage called the Great Pa-
cific Garbage Patch. It is so big
that it is bigger than the state
of Texas! And it gels bigger by
the minute. And that is not the
only garbage patch. There are

The data collected helps direct
conservation efforts around
Hempstead Harbor as well as LI
Sound.

Coalition to Save Hempstead
Harbhor Marine Reporters
Wanted!

Are you an avid boater, kayak-
er or nature enthusiast? CSHH
has a loyal group of report-
ers for local observations and
would like to expand this effort!
Please e-mail us at info@co-
alitiontosavehempsteadharbor.
org if you would like to help.
Through our reporters, we get
the latest information on whale,
doiphin, and seal sightings, the
presence of bald eagles, new
osprey mests, as well as large
schools of bunker, bluefish, and
striped bass, and other marine
life visiting Hempstead Harbor!

Please visit www.coalition-
tosavehempsteadharbor.org for
more information about a new
water monitoring program for
2017, annual reports and details
about all of our programs and to
sign up for our digital newslet-
ter. Thank you for your contin-
ued support! Take care of your
harbor this summer and enjoy
every bit of it!

more little garbage patches all
over the Pacific Ocean. These
patches are polluting the ocean,
which also means a lot of sea
creatures and coral plants die.
This is why 1 think we should
ban plastic bags from Sea CIiff.
And if we can’t make this a law,
the people of Sea CIiff should
just stop using them. Remem-
ber, everything you do counts!

Clean Boating 11ps

by Eric Swenson, Executive Dircctor, Hempstead Harbor
Protection Committec

Undoubtedly, one of the plea-
sures of living on Long Island
in the summer is being able to
spend time on our boats — fish-
ing, enjoying sunsets, or simply
gelting away from the hustle
and bustle. 1f we are lucky, we
will once again be able to see
humpback whales, Peregrine
falcons, scals, bald eagles, dia-
mondback terrapins, and other
creatures that have returned now
that water quality and habitat ar-
eas have been improved or been
restored.

Water quality and enjoyment
of the water are directly related.
And water quality and taking
personal responsibility to pro-
tect it are also directly related.
This article will provide some
guidance to boalers on steps to
take Lo protect our waters.

Maintenance: When scraping
the bottom of your boat, place a
tarp under the area being worked
on and use vacuum sanders and
grinders. Try to use non-phos-
phate, biodegradable cleansers
or plain water. The chemicals
contained in many boat cleaners
can kill or harm fish and other
aquatic creatures. When done,
sweep up and dispose of the
scrapings, rather than hosing it
down. Recycle your used mo-
tor oil. A free disposal tank for
this purpose is located at Tappen
Beach. Bottom paint can con-
tain toxic metals that work their
way through the aquatic food
chain and greatly increase the
cost for maintenance dredging
of marinas and waterways.

Fueling: When fueling, do not
top off your tank. Fuel expands
as temperatures rise, so fill the
tank to 90%. Also, unlike auto-
mobiles, dockside gas pumps do
not automatically shut off when
tanks are full. One simple and
inexpensive option is to install a
“fuel whistle” or similar device
on your fuel line. When the
tank approaches the full mark,
the air in the line “whistles” to
tell you to stop. You should also
install an absorbent “bilge sock”
in your bilge to absorb any oils,
gas, and power steering fluids
that may leak into the bilge. As
little as a quart of oil or gasoline
can contaminate up to 250,000
gallons of water.

Pumpouts: All of Long Island
Sound and all of its bays and
harbors are designated as a Ves-
sel Waste No Discharge Zone.
Use dockside pumpout stations
or pumpout boats operated by
the Town of North Hempstead
or Town of Oyster Bay. Sewage
disposed of in the water can lead
to elevated bacteria and nitro-
gen levels that can cause beach
and shellfish closures and algae
blcoms and fish kills. The US
EPA reports that a single week-
end boater flushing untreated
sewage into our waters pro-
ducces the same amount of bac-
terial pollution as 10,000 people
whose sewage passes through a
sewage treatment plant.

Invasive Species: When mov-
ing your hoat from one water-
body to another, inspect and
remove all visible mud, plants,
fish and animals from the boat
and trailer, clothing, pets, fish-
ing gear and other equipment
and dispose of this debris in a
sealed plastic bag on land. In-
vasive species can wreak havoc
on ecosystems and wastewaler
treatment plants and are cx-
tremely difficult to control once
introduced.

Waste Disposal: Just as you
do at home, properly dispose of
and recycle your waste, being
especially careful with plastics
which some marine animals
mistake for food and which can
clog their digestive systems.
The Center for Marine Conser-
vation reports that plastics ac-
count for more than 50% of all
marine debris.

If you fish, also pay attention
to your monofilament fishing
line and six pack rings. Both
the Town of North Hempstead
and Town of Oyster Bay have
monofilament recycling recep-
tacles. Studies have shown that
more than 267 species of marine
organisms have been known to
ingest or become entangled in
marine debris that enters the
water.

If you would like additional
information, please contact the
Hempstead Harbor Protection
Committee or our website at:
www.HempsteadHarbor.org or
HempsteadHarbor@gmail.com.

Sea CIiff Sailing Club

Sailing Days
July 3 - July 21
9 a.m. - Noon
Kids, 12-19 years old
Sea Cliff Beach

Sign Up
June 15th at Village Hali
7:30 p.m.
Inquiries call
631 385-4175 or
516 526-2579
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The Space

Tickets are available and registration is open for the
SummerStrings! RockFest. This year’s music festival for string
players in elementary, middle and high school begins on June 26
with rehearsals on Monday and Wednesday evenings at St. Luke’s
Church. The concert is on July 26 at The Space at Westbury The-
ater. Professional musicians including Roger Street Friedman and
his band and Jason Licbman will play music and share insight
with the kids. “The festival brings real-world musical experi-
ences and artistry to tcaching,” says SummerStrings! founder
and director Matthew Schneider. Visit www.seacliffmusic.com/
summerstringsrockfest for details and to register. Concert lickets
arc available at Ticketmaster.

The Sea Cliff Farmers Market will
be returning in June!

We will be open Saturday momings from 9 A M. to
1 P.M., at St. Luke’s Church - (253 Glen Ave - corner of Ro-
slyn Ave) outside in the courtyard. On rainy days, we will
be inside the Parish Hall.

The Market features all organically grown produce, all
grown on Long Island, much of it right here in Nassau and
Western Suffolk County!

We also feature fresh baked bread, jams and other good-
ies, as well as eggs and local honey.

Visit us on Facebook for updates: https://www.facchook.
com/seaclifffarmersmarket/

See you in June! (Target date is June 17th)

Baskets commissioned by Restoration Oak, which deals directly
with craftspeople in Columbia.

Restoration Oak Opens In Sea Cliff
Features artisan handicrafis and non-toxic,
sustainable materials for home design

227 Glen Cove Avenue
Sea CIiff, New York 11759
(516) 200-6447
www.restorationoak.com

Sea CIiff Arts Council News

Sea CIff Arts Council
continues 10 keep the arts alive
around town. We lock forward
to seeing you at a lot of great
events this summer season. In
June, there is the 4th annnal
SpringFest on Sunday, June
11th, from 11 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.,
on Sea CIliIf Avenue, belween
Roslyn and Main. Rain date is
June 18th. Enjoy live music
all day, visit local businesses,
shop from local artists, and
find out how you can volunteer
around town plus aclivities for
the kids. Bittersweet, Alibi,
Lazy Dogs, and King Fisher
will take the stage. Afterward,
head to Clifton Park, for the
NorthWinds Symphonic Band
performance at 5 p.m.. In honor
of Flag Day, they will perform
familiar marches and patriotic

Welcome Back! It’s Time To
Get “Beach Serious!”

Beach Manager Ann, Assis-
tant Manager Nina and the pro-
fessionally trained lifeguards
look forward to a safe and fun-
filled surnmer!

Please review with your child
safely rules for the beach and
waler. Here are helpful actions
you can take which help our
lifeguards keep your children
safe: accompany children to
the walter’s edge and into the
water at all times, and remind
your child how important it is to
follow the directions of the life-
guards every day. They have a
serious responsibility and your
cooperation makes their job eas-
ier. Help us by educating your
child about beach safety, as it is
our #1 priority!

To ensure your child’s safety
in the water, give them the gift of
learning to swim! Enroll them in
Sea CIliff Beach's “Swim Safe”
program where they are taught
skills and safety in the waler,
Three levels of instruction are
offered within our comprehen-
sive program taught by Nassau
County certified lifeguards. For
information and registration, in-
quire at the Beach Office. Ses-
sions run Mondays, Tuesdays
and Thursdays, July 10 - 27,
10:00 am. to 10:30 am. for
Beginners ages 5 years and up,
and 10:30 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. for
Advanced Beginners and\ Inter-
mediates.

Long Island Bagel Café at
the Beach debuts this sum-
Mer as our new concessionaire.
You may have frequented one
of their many locations such as
their store in Glen Cove. We
welcome Joe and his team of

by Kathleen DiResta

favorites. If it’s raining, the
show moves to NS High School.

Also in June, enjoy two
great exhibits: Patricia Weiss
Paintings at Sea CIifT Village
Library and Kim Loewe Ar
at Daniel Gale/ Sotheby’s. Art
exhibits at these spaces are year
round so stop by anytime to
enjoy the artwork. If you'd like
to exhibit or learn more, email
us at seacliffartscouncil@gmail.
com.

During the months of July
and August at SC Library, we
have our annual art show that
showcases the beauty of Sca
CIiff. Artists who would like to
participate can drop off work on
Wednesday, July 5th, between
10 a.m. and 12 p.m. Work must
be framed, with a wire across the
back of the frame. Art Opening

Beach Season 2017

by Ann Kopple, Beach Manager

professionals and look forward
to a summer filled with culi-
nary delights! The L.I. Bagel
Café at the Beach will be open
for business on Memorial Day
weekend. Joe and his team look
forward to greeting friends, new
and old. They are ready to pro-
vide great eat treats throughout
the summer with a menu to de-
light every taste! Good food
and friendly service assure that
you won’t want to miss a relax-
ing morning or afternoon out on
the deck enjoying a waterside
breakfast or lunch! Café hours
arc 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily,
with extended hours until 10:00
p.m. on Friday nights.

Our “Friday Night Mu-
sic Series” begins July 7 and
continues throughout the sum-
mer from 7:00 til 10:00 p.m.,
weather permitting. Gather with
family and friends and relax
from your special spot under
the stars. Enjoy music at the Ga-
zebo and take advantage of our
beach café which remains open
for dinner and exciting dessert
treals on Friday nights!

Ever-popular “Story Hour”
led by magical weaver of tales
Librarian Ann Di Pietro begins
Wednesday, June 28 from 10:30
- 11:30 a.m. and continues each
Wednesday through August 30.
There will be no session August
23. All children will want to
participate in the special adven-
ture that awaits them! Following
a story, children will create an
art project right on the beach, so
come early and join the creative
fun!

Sing your heart out, little
ones! “Singing by the Sea”
with Jenn Gerrity happens 10:30
a.m. til 11:00 a.m. on Tuesdays,

for this show is Wednesday,
July 26th at 6 p.m. Look for an
artist series at Sea Cliff Beach
this summer. E-mail us if you
are interested in learning more,

On Saturday, August [2th,
we have the Mutual Concerns
Beach  Concert  Fundraiser
hosted by Lion's Club at Sea
CIiff Beach from 5 p.m. to 10
p.m. SCAC hosts the Silent
Auction and antists who will be
selling/donating for this great
cause. Live music all evening.
To learn more or lo get involved,
we’d love to hear from you. To
become a member or lo make a
donation, pleasc send a check
for 515 (annual fee) or any
amount, to SCAC, POB 56,
SC, NY 11579. Thanks for your
continued support.

July 11 through August 8. Bring
a blanket and get musical with
Sea Cliff"s own lovely Jenn G.!

“Library at the Beach” contin-
ves to be a unique and popular
feature for all! Visiting literati
and beachgoers alike are en-
tertained by the beach library’s
sandy offerings. Librarian Ar-
lene Nevens encourages every-
one 1o keep reading throughout
the summer as books for all
ages are generously offered on a
“Read and Return” basis. Grab
a good book and relax! The li-
brary is available throughout
the summer beginning Saturday,
June 24.

Qur online resource hitps://
www.facebook.com/beachSea-
cliff continues to be an infor-
mative site regarding all beach
events. It is managed by Event
Coordinating Committee Co-
Chairs Jenna and Justin Di Pi-
ctro. Stay “in the know™ about
weather related beach closings
{ugh!), summer events calendar
(yea!), beach café menu (yum!),
Friday night music line-up (ta-
da!) and more! We are sure you
will delight in this heipful site.

Our exciting summer sched-
ule includes special events all
season designed with YOQOU
in mind! Become a member
of our “beach family” where
you’ll meet neighbors and gain
new friends! We look forward
to welcoming you back to the
beach for a safe, relaxing and
fun-filled summer!

Seeing You Again Rocks OQur
World!

Join Us On Weekends Begin-
ning Memerial Day Weekend
and Full- Time Beginning
Monday, June 26.
Schools Out! Time To Party!!



Summer at the Library

Today, many people may
wonder if the library is still rel-
evant. At the Sea CIfT Library,
we are here o prove that not
only are libraries still relevant,
but they are needed now more
than ever. In addition to our
traditional offerings, we provide
patrons with an array of services
that are decidedly non-tradition-
al. We have muscum passes to a
number of muscums localed ei-
ther on the Island or in Manhat-
tan. This year we are delighted
to announce lwo new offerings:
the NY Transit Museum located
in downtown Brooklyn and the
Brooklyn Bolanical Gardens.
We are happy to offer to our pa-
trons Zinio, a digital magazine
service, which allows patrons to
download their favorite maga-
zine ltitle onto their electronic
device. Some titles included

by Camille Purcell

in this service are: Cook’s II-
lustrated, HGTV Magazine,
Parents, The Economist, Dwell
and Vanity Fair. We also ofTer
two new online services: Miss
Humblebee’s Academy, a cur-
riculum enriched database pro-
moting kindergarien readiness
and Cypress Resume services.
All these are in addition to our
offering of downloadable au-
dio/ebooks through Overdrive
and Freegal, from which you
can download music onto your
smartphones and other devices.
Summier is the scason every-
one longs for with its long days
ol sunshine and soft breezes.
Why not consider joining onc of
our three book clubs. Each club
carefully selects the materials to
be read and feature both fiction
and non-fiction. All the clubs of-
fer intellectual stimulation and

camaraderie.

Check our website and cal-
endar for programs and events.
We will be featuring the reading
lists for Middle and High School
students. You can play chess and
checkers on the Village Green
with one of our sets. Leave us
your email and we will include
you in our program blasts and if
you want lo know what 1o read
next we can also have a weekly
newsletter sent to you based on
your preferred reading genre.
Remember to visit us at the
Beach for our annual book truck
full of popular reading material.

Enjoy all that the scason of-
fers — and remember in the
word of Albert Einstein — “the
only thing you absolutely have
to know is the location of the
library.”

Children’s Library Summer 2017

by Ann DiPietro, Children’s Library Coordinator

Come join us at the Children’s
Library for a summer of fun,
friends, and great books! On
Wednesday, June 28 at [0:30
a.m., Story Time at Sea CIliff
Beach begins and will contin-
ue through the end of August.
We will have slories- tall tales,
fairy tales and, of course, Seca
Cliff tales - with crafts for all
ages. Our other story hours on
Thursdays and Fridays at 10:30
will meet in air-conditioned
comfort back at the library. To
celebrate the Fourth of July we
will have our “Happy Birthday,
USA” gala on Monday night
July 3 plus a decorating party

for trikes, bikes, and strollers
on Saturday, July 1 - all leading
up to our parade down Sea CIiff
Avenue on the Fourth, following
the reading of the Declaration
on the Village Green. Of course,
the heart of our library is read-
ing so we will be holding week-
ly book discussions for new
kindergarteners through fifth
graders throughout the summer.
Medals and trophies will be
awarded for those interested in
keeping reading logs while here
at home or away at camp or on
vacation. In addition, we will
present Family Book Nights in
July and August with dinner and

dessert for parents and children.
We’ll continue to host Meet the
Parents - a group made up of
new parents, parents of toddlers,
and those about to become par-
ents - on the first Thursday of
each month from 7:30 to 8:30
p.m. throughout the year. Also,
this summer we are launching a
new program “1000 Books Be-
fore Kindergarten” to encourage
reading to infants and toddlers.
Email us at scchildrenslibrary(@
gmail.com for more details and
check northwordnews.com for
updates about any and all of
these programs and events.

21st Annual July 4™ Celebration

Mark your calendars for 10:00
a.m. Tuesday, July 4th, rain or
shine! The Sea ChfT Civic As-
sociation invites you to attend
a gala celebration of America’s
Declaration of Independence on
the John Burns Village Green,
in front of the adult library.

The Civic Association is plan-
ning a program that will include
ringing the village bell, the pre-
senlation of colors, a short play
about the signers of the Decla-
ration, refreshments and much
more. The moming’s event
will begin with a reading of the
Declaration of Independence

by a variety of Sea Cliff villag-
ers. When (he Reading ends,
there will be a bicycle parade
from the Village Green down
Seca CIiff Ave. to Lincoln Plaza
where refreshments  will be
served. Children are invited to
decorale their bicycles, wagons,
scooters and strollers (no roller
skates, skaleboards or pets) with
patriotic flair. They can do this
on their own or join others on
Saturday, July 1 at 10 a.m. on
the front lawn at the Children’s
Library. Although the Reading
will take place, rain or shine,
the parade will depend on clear

weather.

Be sure to be there and bring
your family and friends. Start
this holiday by remembering
what the picnics and fireworks
are really all about.

Family Book Nighters learn the secret of Harry
Houdini
Photo by Ann Dhificino

[ = Y

Father and daughter enjoy a crafty
morning at the Children’s Library.
Thoto by Deb Picrce

i

Happy Birthday William Shakespeare!

Fhoto by Ann Dificito

Volunteer members of the Sea ClifT Beautification Committee
meet and celebrate their hard work at the Metropolitan Bistro.

4th Annual Sea CIiff SpringFest and Flag Day Celebrations on June 11th
Northwinds Symphonic Band Performs June 11th at Clifton Park 5:00 p.m.

Please join us for the 5th an-
nual Flag Day Concert for a pro-
gram of great concert band mu-
sic presented by the Northwinds
Symphonic Band under the di-
rection of East Island resident
Helen Bauer and guest conduc-

tor Barbara Sherwin.

Included in the program will
be familiar marches and patri-
otic favorites, selections from
the The Producers, and the mu-
sic of Leroy Anderson. North-
winds will reprise the commis-

sioned band piece, Introduction
and Celebration, by Long Island
composer, Raymond Osnato.
Members of the band as soloists
and featured small ensembles
will dazzle the audience with
Stars in the Velvety Sky, Clari-

net Candy, That’s a Plenty, and
Five to Go, all of which will be
accompanied by members of
the band. Renowned soprano,
Stephanie Horowitz will join the
band singing big band lavorites
and will close the concert with

God Bless America.

Be sure to bring beach chairs
or blankets. The rain site for the
concert will be the same day
at North Shore High School at
5p.m.

LL0Z 3NN « NIL3TTINS FOVTTIA 44172 v3S - L 3DVd



Sea Cliff Village Calendar - Summer 2017

Compiled by Karen Just

May

97 — 5C Beach — OPENING DAY — weekends only until June 26, then daily

27 — Town of North Hempstead — FIREWORKS - Dusk

29 — James F. Brengel American Legion Post 456 — MEMORIAL DAY PARADE — Memorial
Park — 9:00 a.m.

29 — 8C Civic Association - MEMORIAL DAY PARADE & BREAKFAST — Children’s Library

8a.m.

June

2 — NS High School — HS MOVING UP DAY — NSHS Gym - 12 p.m..

3 — 8C Civic Association — VILLAGE-WIDE GARAGE SALE

5 — SAGE GOLF OUTING to Benefit the Glen Cove Senior Center — #759-9610

6 — SC Village Library MOVIE - La La Land — 1:15 p.m.

7 — VILLAGE JUSTICE COURT (AR) — Village Hall Room A — 7:30 p.m.

7 - LIFELONG LEARNING: Visit the Caribbean Without Ever Leaving Glen Cove with Jeanine
DiMenna — FREE at the Glen Cove Senior Center #759-9610 — 1:00 p.m.

9 — SC Village Library POETRY WORKSHOP with Matt Curiale — 6:30 p.m.

10 — Senior Action Committee SENIOR PICNIC — Methodist Church grounds — For reservations
call Alice at 671-5199 - 12 p.m.-3 p.m.

10 — SENIOR RECOGNITION DAY — Morgan Park — 11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

11 — SPRING FEST ‘17 — Street Fair on Sea Cliff Avenue - 11 a.m.-5 p.m.

11 - FLAG DAY CONCERT — North Winds Symphonic Band — Clifton Park (rain location NSHS)
— b p.m.

12 — SC Village Library — LECTURE — Women at Home: In Their Own Words — presented by
Janet Swinburne and Lynda Aron — 7 p.m.

13 — White Caps — METROPOLITAN BISTRO - 7:30 p.m.

15 - SC SAILING CLUB Ages 12-19, Sign up at Village Hall — 7:30 p.m.

15 — 8C Village Library - MUSIC JAM — 7:30 p.m.

16 — FATHER'S DAY LUNCH with Entertainment by Vinny St. Marten and Elysa Sunshine at
the Glen Cove Senior Center #759-9610

16 — SC Civic Association — JAMES JOYCE JAUNT - Water Tower - 6:30 p.m.

19 — 8C School-Grade 5 MOVING UP CEREMONY — SC Theatre - 11:30 a.m.

20 - SC Village Library — MOVIE - Hidden Figures — 1:15 p.m.

21 - 8C Civic Association — ICE CREAM SOCIAL — Spooky Park — 6 p.m.

22 — NSMS MOVING ON DAY — Grade 8 — 8:30 a.m.

23 — NSHS LAST DAY OF SCHOOL. HS COMMENCEMENT CEREMONY, 11 a.m.

26-30 — SC Gospel Chapel VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL - The Wacky World of Water. Entering
Kindergarten — Entering Sixth Grade. Free. — To register dhcollins1@yahoo.com or 516-759-2840.
28 — SC VILLAGE JUSTICE COURT (CF) — Village Hall — Room A - 7:30 p.m.

28 — LIFELONG LEARNING: Flutissimo! Flute Quartet — FREE at the Glen Cove Senior Center
~#759-9610 — 1:00 p.m.

29 — 8C Civic Association’s SUNSET SERENADES — Larry Martone - 7 p.m.-9 p.m.

29 — SC Village Library ~ LECTURE - Healing with Essential Oils with Michelle Atkins — 7 p.m.

July

1 — SC Civic Association - DECORATION OF BIKES, wagons, scooters and strollers (no roller
skates, skateboards or pets) with patriotic flair in anticipation of the 4th of July Parade on the
front lawn at the Children’s Library — 10 a.m.

3-21 — SC SAILING CLUB Ages 12-19. No sailing July 4th — 9 a.m.-12p.m.

4 — SC Civic Association ~ GALA CELEBRATION OF AMERICA'S DECLARATION OF
INDEPENDENCE READING - John Burns Village Green — 10 a.m. rain or shine.

4 — SC Civic Association 4th of July BICYCLE PARADE from the Village Green, down Sea
Cliff Ave. to Lincoln Plaza. Parade follows the reading. Refreshments will be served. Weather
permitting.

4 — City of Glen Cove FIREWORKS — Dusk.

6 — SC Civic Association’s SUNSET SERENADES — Livestock — 7 p.m.-9 p.m.

7 — SC BEACH SUMMER SOUNDS - Roger Street Friedman with The Ramblin’ Kind — 7 p.m.-
10 p.m.

12 — SC VILLAGE JUSTICE COURT (AR&CF) - Village Hall — Room A — 7:30 p.m.

18 - 8C Civic Association’s SUNSET SERENADES — The Lazy Dogs/Trilogy — 7 p.m.-9 p.m.
14 - SC BEACH SUMMER SOUNDS - Kingfisher — 7 p.m.-10 p.m.

15 — CSHH and Shore Things Rentals — 2ND ANNUAL KAYAK CLEANUF - use your own
kayak or rent one — volunteers with powerboats welcome — for more details or pre-register
coalitiontosavehempsteadharbor.org — 8:30 a.m.-Noon.

20 — SC Civice Association’s SUNSET SERENADES — Rusty String Band — 7 p.m.-9 p.m.

21 - SC BEACH SUMMER SOUNDS - Rolling Stoned (Ralling Stones Cover Band) — 7 p.m.-
10 p.m.

26 — SC Arts Council - ‘SEA CLIFF ART SHOW - Opening — SC Library —- 6 p.m.

27 — 8C Civic Association’s SUNSET SERENADES - Chicken Head ~ 7 p.m.-3 p.m.

27 — 8C Civic Association — MOVIE MADNESS - Roslyn Park - 7 p.m.

28 - SC BEACH SUMMER SOUNDS - RiDe — 7 p.m.-10 p.m.

August

3 — SC Civic Association's SUNSET SERENADES — Teen Serenade — 7 p.m.-9 p.m.

4 — 5C BEACH SUMMER SOUNDS — Jason Liebman & the Firewhistles — 7 p.m.-10 p.m.

9 - SC VILLAGE JUSTICE COURT (AR&CF) — Village Hall - Room A — 7:30 p.m.

10 — SC Civic Association's SUNSET SERENADES - Lisa Verone Trio ~ 7 p.m.-9 p.m.

11 - SC BEACH SUMMER SOUNDS — Live Stock — 7 p.m.-10 p.m.

12 — LIONS CLUB BEACH CONCERT - Fundraiser to benefit Mutual Concerns — SC Beach -
5 p.m.-10 p.m.

17 - 8SC Civic Association’s SUNSET SERENADES - Outliers - 7 p.m.-9 p.m.

18 — SC BEACH SUMMER SOUNDS - JJMack (formerly Tidal Groove) — 7 p.m.-10 p.m.

24 — 8C Civic Association's SUNSET SERENADES - Ride — 7 p.m.-9 p.m.

25 — SC BEACH SUMMER SOUNDS — Rusty String Band — 7 p.m.-10 p.m.

31 — SC Civic Association's SUNSET SERENADES - John Brady and Brian Schnurman —

7 p.m.-9 p.m.

Sea Cliff Village Board Committee Meeting, no comments
1st Monday of the month downstairs at Village Hall, 5:30 p.m.
Sea Cliff Village Board Open Meeting, open to comments
2nd Monday of the month downstairs at Village Hall, 7:00 p.m.
Zoning Board: Meets 3rd Tuesday of the month, Village Hall,
Room A, 7:30 p.m.

Planning Board: Meets 2nd Wednesday of the month, Village
Hall, 7:30 p.m. Architectural Review Board: Meets 2nd and 4th
Monday of the month, Village Hall, 8:00 p.m.

Landmarks Preservation Commission: Meets 1st and 3rd
Monday of the month, Village Hall, 7:30 p.m. upstairs.

Tree Commission: Meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday.
Reviews tree removal applications from residents, and/or
concerns about existing tree related problems. 10:00 a.m. -
12:00 p.m.

Contact Nancy Eder at Village hall for additional information,
Environmental Conservation Commission meets 1st
Tuesday of the month 6:30 p.m. upstairs at Village Hall

Days, times and locations subject to change - check the
Village website, www.seacliff-ny.gov, for additional
information.

Sea CIliff Department of Public Works:

Recycling hours: Thursdays 7:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Dump hours: Saturdays 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

Saturdays: Electronic devices (computer equipment, TVs,
video equipment, faxes, phones, electronics), and batteries
can be taken to the DPW Garage on Altamont Avenue for safe
disposal. Garden/yard waste, paper/cardboard, metal, and
other disposables are accepted from Sea CLiff residents.

The Village food pantry is located in Village Hall and welcomes
donations such as condiments, cereal, pasta, sauces, Tuna,
paper goods, cleaning supplies, toiletries, peanut butter &
jelly.

Mutual Concerns: Lunch Tuesdays and Fridays 11 a.m - For
transportation call Village Hall - At St. Luke’s Parish Hall

Senior Grocery Shopping Bus: Wednesday mornings - Call
Village Hall to arrange a door to door pick-up.

Senior Action Committee: Members supervise the bus
transportation for Wednesday grocery shopping and to the
Mutual Concerns’ senior lunch program each Tuesday and
Friday. Local medical transportation is available, to reserve
call Claudia at 516-759-9251 at least two days in advance

Join the Sea Cliff Circle, a digital bi-monthly
calendar. For more information and to sign up go
to seacliffcircle@gmail.com
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